
November 27, 2018

Dominic Nicandri  

Gordon Truck Centers, Inc. 

277 Stewart Road SW  

Pacific, WA 98047 

Re: Continuation of VCP Project for the following Site: 

 Site Name:  Gordon Trucking Pacific Terminal

 Site Address:  151 Stewart Rd SW,  Pacific, Pierce County, WA  98047

 Facility/Site No.:  3393818

 Cleanup Site ID.:  487

 VCP Project No.:  SW0969

Dear Dominic Nicandri: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received your response to our request for 

information on the status of the cleanup of the Gordon Trucking Pacific Terminal facility 

(Site).  Based on your response, we have agreed to continue providing you with services 

under the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP). 

Ecology notes that you have not yet provided all required Electronic Information 

Management (EIM) data results for the Site.  For example, no soil sample results for the 

Site have yet been provided to the EIM database.1  The site manager assigned to your 

Project has updated the SW0969 Site file to include that all required EIM data will need 

to be accepted to the EIM database prior to Ecology beginning our next Site review for 

opinion.  Ecology will review the completeness of the EIM data provided for the Site 

prior to issuing our next opinion. 

As your cleanup progresses, please keep the site manager assigned to your Project 

informed as to the status of the cleanup and your plan for completing the cleanup. 

1 For example, soil samples reported in the February 25, 2008 Wayne Perry, Inc. report: “Results of Interim Action and 

Preliminary Site Characterization conducted at Gordon Trucking Inc.” 
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The site manager is: 

 

Adam Harris, LHG 

Department of Ecology 

Toxic Cleanup Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

P.O. Box 47775 

Olympia, WA 98504-7775 

Phone: (360)407-6528 

E-mail: adam.harris@ecy.wa.gov 

 

We appreciate your continued commitment to cleanup and interest in the VCP.  If you 

have any questions about our decision or next steps, please contact the site manager. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Nicholas Acklam 

VCP Unit Supervisor 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

 

By certified mail:  9489 0090 0027 6066 6792 79 

 

cc: Adrianna Jarosz, Geosyntec Consultants 

Adam Harris, Ecology 

 Ecology Site File 

mailto:adam.harris@ecy.wa.gov


January 23, 2019 

 

Dear S L: 

 

The following is in response to your request for proof of delivery on your item with the tracking number:

9489 0090 0027 6066 6792 79. 

 

 
Thank you for selecting the United States Postal Service® for your mailing needs. If you require additional
assistance, please contact your local Post Office™ or a Postal representative at 1-800-222-1811. 
 
Sincerely, 
United States Postal Service®

 

475 L'Enfant Plaza SW 
Washington, D.C. 20260-0004 
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